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    Most Excellent Theophilus: How fare thee, my friend? It’s been 
several months since I wrote you last, and I pray that life is well 
with you, that the good God conƟnues to protect you, and that 
you walk always in his sunshine and grace. I think of you today as I 
consider the Gospel reading for this Third Sunday in Ordinary Time 
when our mutual friend Luke addresses you. Dear Theophilus, 
since your name literally means loved by God--which is akin to 
friend of God--I must tell you that I was honored a few months ago 
when someone called me by your name at a church gathering. The 
greeƟng made me warm on the inside. 
    In similar fashion, I was warm on the inside this aŌernoon 
walking the streets of my city at the Chicago March for Life. But 
the energy of the thousands in aƩendance couldn’t go too, too far 
in warming me, good Theophilus, because it was so cold down 
there. A nearby bank sign flashed 7°, with colder wind-chill 
temperatures. Brrrrrrr. Before the march began, several pro-life 
supporters said a few words. Archbishop Cupich summed it up this 
way: “As we bundle up in the cold today, we want to make sure 
the children are also born into a world that warmly welcomes 
them."  
Recognizing the biƩer cold, the organizers shortened the route, 
and aŌer all the speeches were said, it was good to finally start 
moving. Warming a bit, I tried to just take it all in: the music, the 
crowd--adults, young people, children--and the prolific signage. 
Mine said, “Defend Life.” Others said, “I AM the Pro-Life 

GeneraƟon.” SƟll others read, “Join Pope Francis – Say ‘Yes” to 
Life.” And on the back of one marcher’s shirt was a reference to 
Jeremiah 1:5: “Before I formed you in the womb I knew you, 
before you were born I dedicated you, a prophet to the naƟons I 
appointed you.” Powerful stuff, Theophilus. Joyful stuff. But I saw 
also signage held by conƟngents on the curb angered by our 
presence. Sadly, their signage sang a much different song.  
    In Luke’s wriƟng, he speaks of Jesus returning to Nazareth and 
going to the synagogue on the Sabbath day. When handed a scroll, 
our Lord reads from the prophet Isaiah: “The Spirit of the Lord is 
upon me, because he has anointed me to bring glad Ɵdings to the 
poor. He has sent me to proclaim liberty to the capƟves and 
recovery of sight to the blind, to let the oppressed go free, and to 
proclaim a year acceptable to the Lord.” Jesus then sits and stuns 
the crowd, saying, “Today this Scripture passage is fulfilled in your 
hearing.” The words seems especially appropriate. I mean, 
thousands gathered today at Federal Plaza to bring good news, to 
stand up for the oppressed, to support life. A stranger in the 
crowd asked me to take his picture and to send it to him. “An odd 
request,” I thought at first, but not really. Because we all came 
together this cold, cold day to champion life, so there were no 
outsiders among us, really. Just thousands of friends of God. We 
are your namesake, dearest Theophilus, and we pray to ever wear 
it well. Peace and every blessing. Always. John.  
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  MASS TIMES 
ENGLISH       POLISH 
 
Weekdays             W ciągu tygodnia 
8:00 AM  & 12:00 Noon                              7:00 PM 
 
Saturdays        Sobota 
8:00 AM and 5:00 PM (Anticipated)     7:00 AM 
 
Sundays                      Niedziela 
8:30 AM        7:00 AM  
10:00 AM (Chapel)      10:15 AM 
12:30 PM       3:00 PM 
5:00 PM        7:00 PM 

 
RECONCILIATION / SAKRAMENT SPOWIEDZI 

 
Monday—Saturday / od poniedziałku do soboty 

  6:30 PM — 7:00 PM 
Saturday / Sobota 

  8:30 AM — 9:00 AM 
First Friday of the month / Pierwszy piątek miesiąca 

6:00 PM —7:30 PM 

St. Ferdinand School: 773 622-3022 
 Dr. Lucine Mastalerz, Principal 
Notre Dame High School for Girls Office:  773-622-9494 
 Irene Heidelbauer— Principal 
Religious Education Office: 773 622-3022 ex. 352 
Sr. Dorota Domin 
St. Ferdinand Polish Saturday School: 773-622-3022 ex 303 
 Sr. Dorota Domin — Principal 
Christian OutReach (COR): 773 622-9732 
 Mr. Michael McGinniss, Director 
Missionary Sisters of Christ the King - 773 889-7979 
 Sr. Dorota Domin—Superior  Sr. Kamila Wojdyla,    
 Sr. Anna Gorska  

 
BAPTISM: 

For Children: a pre-Baptism class is required for Baptism of the 
first child. Classes are held in English on the first Wednesday of each 
month at 7:30PM in the Church, and in Polish on the last Tuesday of 
each  month at 7:30PM in the Church. Following registration, the 
sacrament of Baptism is celebrated in English on the second Saturday 
each month at 6:00PM and on the fourth Sunday of the month at the 
12:30PM Mass. The sacrament of Baptism is celebrated in Polish on 
the first Saturday of the month at 6:00PM and on the third Sunday of 
the month at the 3:00PM Mass. Please call the rectory to register at 
773/622-5900. 
For Adults: Classes are taught through the Rite of Chr istian Initi-
ation Program (RCIA) on Sunday mornings at 10:00AM. Please call 
Stan Mastalerz, the RCIA Director at 773/865-4151 for more infor-
mation. 
MARRIAGES:      Must be arranged at least four months prior to the      
  ceremony. Please call the rectory. 
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